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Summit Hill Borough
Regular Council Meeting

Monday June 10, 2013, 7:00PM

The regular council meeting for Summit Hill Borough was held on June 10, 2013; 7:00pm with President,
Michael Kokinda presiding.

- Roll Call — President Michael Kokinda, Vice President John O’Gurek, Michael Alabovitz, William
O’Gurek, Jesse Walck, Greg Kosciolek, Solicitor Michael Greek, Mayor Paul McArdle were all present.

Minutes — Motion was made by William O’Gurek, second by John O’Gurek to approve the minutes from the
Public Hearing on May 13, 2013 and the Regular Council meeting held on May 13, 2013; Motion was opened to
the floor for comments; none made, all were in favor. Motion approved.

Floor Session —

Monica Marshall; SHRC: Monica stated she wanted to do the Recreation Committee Report at this time due to
other commitments she had to attend; Monica wanted to thank everyone for all their help with the Stay at Home
Festival, especially the fire company; the Recreation Center will not be participating in the Hootenanny; the town
wide yard sale will be on Saturday, June 29™ and anyone interested in having their yard sale listed on the map,
send all information to Monica, cost is $5.00; Monica stated she like to thank everyone who help with painting
the lines at the basketball courts; the next event will be a Back-to-school picnic in August.

Chet Michalik: Stated he wanted to know when the alley and smaller streets were going to be cleaned by the
street sweeper; John O’Gurek stated Iron street has been swept and will not be done again; William Frantz,
Borough Work Leader stated he will sweep it again with the street sweeper; Chat asked Chief Fittos about ATV
driving thru the borough. Chief Fittos stated it is illegal to drive ATV within borough limits and if anyone sees
any driving ATV to call the police dept.

Karen Ruzicka: Asked Borough Council and Chief Fittos if there is any ordinance in the borough for people
walking in the streets; this has been happening a lot fately of people walking in the streets, not moving out of the
way of cars, this could be very dangerous. Chief Fittos stated there really isn’t much he could do unless the
person was disrupting the vehicle; Chief Fittos did state to the public to feel free to call the police dept.

David Kasprzak, 10 West White Bear Drive: Asked if Council Members have made any decisions concerning
the septic problems located in West White Bear Drive. Michael Kokinda, President stated the SEQ is working on
the situation and the home owner should be pumping the system. David stated the system is still not pumped.
Council members stated to have the secretary, Susan Gibiser contact Carl Wolfe, SEO and check the status of the
situation. Council members will meet with Carl Wolfe, SEO; Borough engineer, Ron Tirpak to discuss the
situation concerning this matter.

Mayor’s Report — Council received a copy of the Mayor’s Report for the month of May 2013. Mayor, Paul
McArdle reported the magistrate income for the month of May 2013 was $ 714.22. Motion was made by John
O’Gurek, second by Jesse Walck to approve the Mayor’s Report for the month of May 2013; motion was
opened to the floor for comment; none made; all were in favor; Motion approved.

Police Report - Chief Fittos submitted the Police report for the month of May 2013. Chief Fittos stated he
would like to hire Dane O’Brien as a part-time police officer; a motion was made by Michael Alabovitz,
second by Jesse Walck to hire Dane O’Brien for the position of a part-time police officer; motion was
opened to the floor for comments; none made; Motion approved. Motion made by John O’Gurek, second
by Michael Alabovitz to accept the Police report for May 2013; motion was opened to the floor for
comment; none made; all were in favor; Motion approved. ’






